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Formula Junior Golden Jubilee 2008 – World Series  

 
At the FIA Historic Conference at Porto, plans were announced for the 2008 Golden jubilee [ 50th Anniversary ] of Formula Junior. Apart from the regular calendar of great races, an enlarged FIA Lurani Trophy [ with races in UK [ not necessarily England !], Sweden and the Czech republic we are celebrating this Anniversary with a series of Eight Major races in each of the Continents
 
USA  West Coast – Steve Earle has confirmed his support for major Formula Junior races for each of the three separate classes at Monterey and the preHistorics at Laguna Seca
 
USA East Coast – two weeks after Monterey comes Lime Rock. This will feature a dedicated FJ race . We hope that Watkins Glen , the following week, will provide a similar programme. The choice of Series event may depend on Goodwood , and its date
 
Australia – we hope AFJA will secure a dedicated FJ race at Philip Island
 
New Zealand

As Nigel Russell has already written

assuming there is not a leap year.
 
A1 GP taupo was last weekend.  so should be 21/22th Jan 2008
HRC Pukekohe is this weekend so should be  28/29th Jan 2008
SFOS Ruapuna CH CH will be will be  4/5th Feb 2008
SFOS Levels Timaru  will be 11/12th Feb 2008
 
Phillip Island is 9/10/11th March 2007 and I expect it will be much the same date in 2008
 
Ample time must be allowed to meet the boat to Melbourne but if Phillip Island does not eventuate then also in the south Island in the SFOS series is:
SFOS Teretonga  Invercargill will be 18/19th Feb 2008
SFOS Dunedin  and 3 mile hill climb will be on 25th/26th Feb. 2008.
 
In the North Island in March.
TACCOC Classic Wheels Taupo 11/12th March 2008
HRC meeting Pukekohe 17/18th March 2008
 

So we hope that Nigel can agree one of these dates for A dedicated FJ race
 
South Africa – Killarney ..Feb 08
 
Continental Europe. It has of course got to be MONZA, the home of Formula Junior , and where Scuderia Madunina celebrated the 40th anniversary in 1998
 
UK – Graham White of HSCC has kindly agreed that the Brands Hatch Super Prix will be the major Celebration in the UK. We hope to get 120+ FJ cars out onto the GP circuit during the weekend, with three separate races for the mainFJ classes, and an opportunity for a demonstration by museum and collectors cars . Even if we cannot get them to the grid , we hope tat SAAB can be persuaded to bring their two FJ cars
 
We would love to have the  “final round”  at Macao, and are in meaningful and positive discussions with Barry Bland of MRC Sponsorship for both the race , and transport will be a major factor. What can YOU do to make this happen. [ An alternative possibility at Bahrain is also under consideration]
In addition we hope very much that both Monaco and Goodwood will participate in the celebrations, with Goodwood for the later FJ2 rear engined cars , and at Monaco a recreation of the 1959 Formula Junior race there,[ as per the original entry list .. can we find the Halson in time ? ] supplemented by a few additional 1959 type cars [ Elva, De Sanctis,Dalbot,  possibly OSCA, Cooper, Alexis, Condor SI, Autosud with period FJ1 specification and no Ford engines ]
 
 
Golden Jubilee Sponsor  It would be wonderful to find a sponsor ..airline for the whole series ! by boat wd have the cars on the high sea all season, rather than the track !! [ although a boat might be relevant at the end and beginning ]
 
And I welcome those more attune to that to get together [ with such assistance as I can give ]
 
Already it is obvious that RSA may clash with the Antipodes unless one stretches the “year “ into  Jan/Feb 09
 
But it is inevitable that choices must be made, and realistically, noone unless they have about 3 FJs will manage to do all the events .. it is just important that we have the 8 Major and Fantastic races designated, and they leave sufficient time in between to get drivers there , even if not cars
 
 
 
 FIA Lurani Trophy – Round 1 – Mugello
Entry forms are enclosed with this newsletter to all racers. New additions to the entry list are very welcome as it would be wonderful to fill the 42 car grid  
Testing

The first date available at Mugello circuit for practice is Sunday Feb 18th 
NEW 
Mugello is open for practice also on March 4th and 18th. (see at: 

www.promoracing.it)

Contact  the “Millers Oils” representative in Italy: Marco Milanesi [teabag1905@yahoo.it] for further details.
Mugello Entry List to Date
	Race No:
	Name:
	Car:
	Nationality:
	Int Licence no:
	Transponder no:
	Class:

	2
	Merkel, Dietrich
	Lola Mk2
	D
	
	
	B

	4
	Wright, Jason
	Stanguellini
	I / USA
	
	
	A

	5
	Longdon, Robin
	Lola Mk2
	GB
	31169
	535358
	B

	6
	Ferrari, Bruno
	Stanguellini
	I
	
	
	A

	9
	Meier, Oskar
	Stanguellini
	CH
	
	
	A

	19
	Biekens, Jan
	Stanguellini
	B
	
	
	A

	20
	Russell, Steve
	Stanguellini
	GB
	
	
	A

	22
	Massimo, Comelli
	OSCA
	I
	
	
	A

	23
	Gelmini, Tomasso
	Volpini
	I
	
	
	A

	23
	Taraschi, Tazio
	Taraschi
	I
	
	
	A

	25
	Piantelli, Maurizio
	Stanguellini
	I
	
	
	A

	26
	Beolchi, Franco
	Apache MK1 
	I
	
	
	A

	28
	Ashley-Brown, Michael
	Volpini
	GB
	103355
	1285946
	A

	31
	Musson, Kevin
	Lotus 18
	GB
	
	
	C

	38
	Treganowan, Michael
	Kieft
	GB
	153506
	:0278244
	C

	46
	Del Conte, Carlo Maria
	Wainer
	I
	93898
	
	C

	47
	Walford, Martin
	Elva 200
	GB
	52602
	
	C

	48
	Delane, John
	Lotus 18
	USA
	2294906
	2790719
	D

	53
	Buhofer, Philipp
	Lola Mk5A
	CH
	1103
	
	E

	54
	Fyda, John
	Lotus 22
	ECOSSE
	
	
	E

	58
	Robinson, Tupper
	Lola Mk5A
	USA
	
	
	E

	64
	Salodini, Daniele
	Taraschi
	I
	108264
	
	A

	66
	Schaffner, Bruno
	Lotus 20/22
	CH
	
	
	E

	68
	Ripamonti, Alessandro
	Wainer
	I
	
	
	E

	70
	Birrell, Bob
	Brabham BT6
	GB
	
	
	E

	73
	Tonetti, Piero Enrico
	Brabham BT6
	I
	
	
	E

	82
	Tonneman, Steve
	Lotus 20
	NL
	
	
	E

	85
	Chisholm, John
	Gemini Mk3A
	GB
	
	
	D

	85
	Van Gelder, Erwin
	Lotus 20/22
	NL
	29612
	
	E

	90
	Benedini, Emanuele
	Brabham BT6
	I
	10344
	
	E

	92
	Baiguera, Angelo
	Lotus 20
	I
	
	
	E

	93
	Chilcott, Chris
	Lotus 20
	ECOSSE
	
	
	D

	94
	Burckhardt, Christoph
	Lotus 22
	CH
	
	
	E

	98
	Barbato, Francesco
	Branca 
	I
	
	
	E

	154
	Buhofer, Marc
	Lola Mk5A
	CH
	
	
	E

	164
	Goodwin, Robert
	Lotus 22
	GB
	
	
	E

	79
	Eberhardt, Urs
	
	CH
	
	
	


Accommodation on route to Mugello

I would like to offer the Formula Junior members travelling through Europe to Mugello.  Dinner ,Bed & Breakfast  on the Wednesday evening, at Chalet Venables.[not far from Mont Blanc]
For those who don't want accommodation, dinner(ie. those with motor homes)

We thought £40 per head including all drinks would be appropriate (dinner Bed and Breakfast) Please let us know as soon as possible

. Barbara Venables [barbaravenables@hotmail.com]

FIA LURANI TROPHY – ROUND II – HOCKENHEIM
Entry forms also attached for Round II.  This looks like another splendid race and great Festival.  See you all there.
_______________________

FIA HISTORIC SEMINAR AND PRIZEGIVING – PORTO
2 – 4th February 2007
Race and series organisers, Promoters, FIA Stewards, and the FIA HMSC [ Historic Motorsport Commission] gathered at Porto, as guests of the Mayor of Porto, and of Porto Historic Grand Prix organiser , Francisco Santos

The HMSC , now under the able chairmanship of John Hughes, met on Friday, and paid the first of many tributes to the late Gunnar Elmgren, who died after a long running battle with  cancer in January, and who had chaired the Commission for so many years. From all accounts, the Commission made useful progress towards the start of implementing the Report prepared by John Hughes’ Commission in 2007, starting with the identification and dating of modern replicas. It was also resolved that because of the ultra short timescale , and that about the only date available was at Dijon , that the FIA TC and GT Championships would not , after all, be run in 2007. This is a pity , as it has cost implications for FJ, as the FIA fees have previously been divided between all four FIA Championships …now it will be just two. We hope that John Hughes will be addressing this concern
Duncan made the first address to the Seminar , and talked briefly of the history of Formula Junior, the FIA Lurani Trophy , and announced for the first time the exciting plans for the Golden Jubilee Worldwide series of Formula Junior races in 2008. Discussion with John Hughes sorted out the final points relating to the running of the 2007 FIA Lurani Trophy by FJHRE, and the message really is  “ the status quo remains”. We hope the written agreement will be signed soon.

Mike Whatley spoke for TGP, Francisco Santos gave an excellent talk on sponsorship, and the splendid plans for the Porto Historic Grand Prix. He is particularly keen to see a few 500s in the FJ race ! And Dirk Johae, from AvD, [ responsible for the organisation of the OldTimer GP] with Steve Earle [ organiser of Monterey, USA] put on a brilliant double act about the future of Historic Racing. There were a few other , more technical, and rather less interesting presentations

Outside the Conference Hall, early birds had a chance to view the Porto street circuit , and the planned alterations , both to accommodate the F1 cars  [ and the modern FIA World Touring Car Championship the previous weekend to the Historics ] and to eliminate the “yellow flag” zone through the old village. Friday night saw a most splendid dinner in the Port cellars, hosted by the owner, surrounded by ancient barrels of the best as far as the eye could see, and on Saturday, at a further dinner, the FIA Trophies were presented
Class A to Daniele Salodini[Taraschi] , with wife, Flora

Class B to Duncan [Alexis], with Mair

Class C to Martin Walford [ Elva 200], with Yvonne and the girls, and Stuart Rolt , the owner [ this being the second time that the CAR has won an FIA Trophy, Phoebe Rolt having won a nail biting FISA Trophy in the early 90s]

Class D to Martin Carter[ (Australian) Lynx], with our intrepid Reporter, Jill. Martin was also celebrating 50 years since his first race

Class E for Marcus Mussa [ Brabham BT2], collected by ACM Historic President, Michel Ferry, on Marcus’ behalf, as Marcus was in South Africa , winning the FJ class[ and second overall behind Alan Baillie ] at Zwartkops that afternoon

Then Martin Walford collected an even bigger Trophy as the overall FIA Lurani Champion, 2006

Stirling Moss and Historic Formula Junior both to star at Knockhill Classic – 21/22 July 07
 
Sir Stirling Moss OBE will be the guest of honour at the second Classic SpeedFair at Knockhill this July, almost exactly 50 years after one of his most important Grand Prix victories.
 
The Knockhill Classic SpeedFair event will be held over the weekend of 21/22 July 2007 and the most famous racing driver in British history will be at the Fife track throughout Sunday (22 July) to meet fans, sign autographs and take part in the celebration of Scottish motorsport heritage.
 
"I've only ever raced at Knockhill once, but I enjoyed it very much," said Sir Stirling. "The fans in Scotland are very enthusiastic and they certainly love their motorsport."
 
Although his F1 career ended after a serious accident in 1962, Moss has remained the best-known British racing driver of all time. One of the most important wins of his career came on 20 July 1957, and 50 years later to the very weekend he will be at Knockhill to mark that victory. Back in 1957, he won the British Grand Prix at Aintree for Vanwall, marking the first World Championship win for a British car driven by a British driver.
 
"The 1957 British Grand Prix win at Aintree was definitely a key factor in the development of my career," said Moss, reflecting on a landmark victory. Early in that race he took over the car of team mate Tony Brooks when his own car developed engine problems, and Moss went on to score a memorable victory.
 
Now, almost exactly 50 years later, he will be at Knockhill, and hopes to sample the challenging circuit. "I certainly hope to do a couple of laps in a suitable car and it will be good to meet some of the Scottish fans. Formula Junior will be there RACING [ TWO races ] for the FJHRA/HSCC “Millers Oils” Formula Junior Championship
 
"Over the years Scotland has produced some of the world's greatest racing drivers – like our own John Fyda !. It’s remarkable that so many talented drivers have come from a relatively small country. It is wonderful that the Classic SpeedFair is celebrating the country's motorsport heritage."
  
For more information, please contact Sasha Brunton or Stuart Gray at Knockhill Circuit; 01383 723337. 
 
Feature Formula Junior race at Grattan Raceway – 17-19 August 2007
Grattan Raceway in Michigan will ring again with the baleful howls of the heroic engines of the past.  The Vintage Grand Prix au Grattan, August 17-19, 2007 will celebrate the organization’s twentieth anniversary.

The feature race will be an all Formula Junior field of Lotus, Brabham, Cooper, Sadler, and more.  In addition to Formula Junior, the roster of races will include cars from the classics to wings and slicks, all Monoposto Racing classes.  This celebration of the golden era of single-seat “cigarbodied” cars is a Mecca for all who loved monoposto cars then, love them now, and love to race them.

For information on Monoposto Racing please contact: Mark Harmer e-mail:Monopostoracing@aol.com

[courtesy of “Victory Lane”]

OBITUARIES
John Bonner
We were very sad to hear that , after a long illness, John Bonner died  in January. Historic Formula Junior owes a great deal to John. He wa a lovely, quiet, man, and in the 70s and 80s , while John was working in USA, he’d spend his lonely motel nights thumbing through Hemmings and other small ads for unloved FJ cars, and in the course of this built up a great collection of restoration projects , the most famous of which was the Stanguellini which he found lying in a swamp in Hawaii , and which , at long last , will be out on the track this year in the hands of Ian Scott : there was at least one other Stanguellini, one with an Alfa Romeo engine that John said that he’d scrapped !! This seemed so improbable after all his efforts, but , it could indeed never be traced again,..maybe one day this mystery will be solved. Other cars included Gemini MkII, Elva 100 and Cooper T56, which  David stevenson and Grant Wilson restored and the ex-Don Parker Kieft, which Charlie Smith will one day work on, when he finishes all Nigel Ashman’s projects !
John raced in FJ himself in the 80s, as did his nephew Andy, and brother in law, Paul. His popular wife, Angela has maintained her contact with FJ, and we acknowledge all the care and love she gave to John during the last few difficult years
Frank Gomm

1953-2007


The death of Francis ‘Frank’ Gomm has rocked the historic racing world, in no area more so than the Classis Formula 3 fraternity, with which he  raced since th elate 1980’s.


Like his late father Maurice-‘Mo’-before him, Frank was a legend in Motorsport.  The Gomm Metal Developments name was synonymous with chassis fabrication.


There was nothing in sheet metal on a racing car that Frank couldn’t make or repair.  On countless occasions he lugged rivals’ wrecked monocoques back to Woking, worked his wizardry and had them back out racing.


A quiet, loyal and generous man, Frank joined in the fun, campaigning the ex-Nelson Piquet Ralt-Toyota RT1 exclusively in CF3.  His best championship position was second in 1993.


When demand for metalwork in contemporary Motorsport dwindled, Frank moved to the historics scene. But business was still difficult, and in recent months Frank had fallen into the hands of ambulance chasing Insolvency practitioners. He had bought the ex Frank Tiedeman Formula Junior Kieft, which was nearly restored, with [ of course] a repaired Gomm Metal body, and he had recently passed this on to longtime friend, David Noble, to finnish  He always regretted selling the Ralt and, having been diagnosed with lung cancer last autumn, he bought an Argo to race should chemotherapy have brought remission. Sadly, this was not to be.


To is ever-supporting wife Beverley,who enjoyed nearly 30 years of happiness with Frank and sons Kerry and Warren, FJHRA extends its sincere condolences.


Frank’s funeral took place at Woodham Church near Woking on Thursday February 8,in the middle of a Britain’s snow blizzard, but FJ was well represented with Martin Walford, David Noble, Mark Linstone, Iain Rowley and Duncan amongst those who had fought through the conditions .Chris Sharples represented HSCC, and Marcus Pye, [to whom we credit part of this obituary]who had devoted the whole of his “Humble Pye” column in “Autosport”  that day to Frank, made it up from Devon
Brad Krause

Popular American historic racer Brad Krause succumbed very suddenly to an aggressive form of cancer in late January at the age of 58.

Having made his fortune on the West Coast, he indulged his passion for cars and made many friends through the sport. He purchased the Lola Mk5A, [now owned by David Brown] then resident with Hall & Hall, from Kurt Del Bene, and enjoyed one brief season with Formula Junior, with one particularly enjoyable race at the OldTimer GP
“Brad was a true gentleman and a tremendous character,” said Christopher Tate of the Masters Series, with whom he raced subsequently in Europe.

FJHRA thoughts are with Krause’s wife Stuie.

HOTELS AT PAU
Information received from our Promoter Eric Helaine

Rayon d'Action
35 bis, avenue Diderot
94100 Saint-Maur - France
Tel. + 33 (0)1 45 11 11 11
Fax + 33 (0)1 45 11 11 12
e-mail : eric.helaine@rayondaction.com 
 

Les hôtels Mercure et La Palmeraie nous proposent des conditions préférentielles lord de l''épreuve ; nous vous conseillons ee contacter Sylvie au :

The hotels "Mercure" and "La Palmeraie" are ready to offer us special conditions for the Grand Prix de Pau Historique. You should then contact Sylvie at  H0952-SB@accor.com ; her telephone number is 05 59 84 95 53

De


: HOTEL MERCURE PAU PALAIS DES SPORTS




  HOTEL LA PALMERAIE




  Gilles FONTANEL – Directeur

  Sylvie METRAL – Chargée de Clientèle

Tél


: 05 59 84 95 53 (Ligne directe)

Fax


: 05 59 84 56 11

Nous avons pris bonne note et vous remercions de votre souhait d’héberger les participants du Grand Prix de Pau Historique dans nos Hôtels du Vendredi 25 au Dimanche 27 Mai 2007.

:

· A L’HOTEL MERCURE PAU PALAIS DES SPORTS

· 65 Chambres, dont 28 Chambres TWIN

· Au prix de :


88 Euros la Nuit en Chambre Single (Au lieu de 119)


97 Euros la Nuit en Chambre Double ou Twin (Au lieu de 129)


14 Euros par personne et par jour, le Petit Déjeuner Buffet

· Taxe de Séjour : 0,87 Euros par personne et par nuit

A L’HOTEL LA PALMERAIE

· 25 Chambres, dont 10 Chambres TWIN

· Au prix de :


97 Euros la Nuit en Chambre Single (Au lieu de 129)


116 Euros la Nuit en Chambre Double ou Twin (Au lieu de 151)


15 Euros par personne et par jour, le Petit Déjeuner Buffet

· Taxe de Séjour : 0,87 Euros par personne et par nuit

 

AIRTRACK MOTOR SPORTS TRAVEL AGENCY
AIRTRACK MOTOR SPORT TRAVEL AGENCY JOINS THE MASTERS RACING

SERIES, PROVIDES FULL SERVICE TO HISTORIC TEAMS

Milton Keynes, Feb 8th 2007.

Airtrack, the well-known motor sport travel experts who have been providing services to

race teams and race fans alike for over 25 years, have signed an exclusive deal with the

fast-growing Masters Racing Series to become their Official Travel Provider.

The new Airtrack Masters Travel Service will provide complete solutions for the busy

historic racer who need it, whether big teams with many clients, or one-man bands with a

trailer. From cross-channel ferries to hotels, from flights to complete travel packages,

Airtrack have been brought into Masters to make the life of the Masters’ historic racer

easier.

“Masters have been looking for some time at the best in the travel market, to see how we

can help our members organise the complexities of travel to historic race meetings”, said

Masters’ organiser, Rachel Bailey. “We have met with many providers and Barry Bristow

and his team at Airtrack have impeccable credentials. They do similar work for clients as

different as the top F 1 race teams, and for massive logistical exercises such as the

thousands of race fans they take to Le Mans every June. Closing this deal with Airtrack not

only frees up my team to work on the Sporting and Hospitality aspects of Masters, but also

gives a service of real benefit to our drivers, race preparers and teams”.

Barry Bristow, Managing Director of Airtrack said: “It has been clear for some time that

wide interest in the major European historic festivals has been soaring. By announcing

today this new agreement with the largest group in historic racing, we are underlining our

commitment to the historic world. We appreciate that some teams have made their own

arrangements for many seasons. We also know that, as one of the largest motor sport

travel specialists in the world, we have major advantages in price, service, experience and

skills which are hard to match anywhere. Now, we expect to be helping Masters’ members

to enjoy a less stressful weekend away racing”.

This service is intended to be as beneficial for our European and Intercontinental friends as

much as our UK based teams.

There will shortly be a two way link between Masters and Airtrack’s websites, and all

motor sport travel inquiries can be taken directly on the Airtrack helpline on 01895-

810810, or by emailing motorsport@airtrack.co.uk

Historic Formula Junior Video/DVD 2006

The video/dvd of the John Taylor Memorial Trophy Mallory Park 23rd July & Miller Oils Final Round at Silverstone 21st October is now available for Â£16.99 plus Â£1.50 P+P (Europe) Â£3.00 P+P (World)
Total cost Â£18.49 (Europe); Â£19.99 (World): Cheques to be made payable to 
GC WebSolutions or you can pay online at :-

https://web13.secure-secure.co.uk/vfsvideos.co.uk/ordersfjunior.htm
· 
Graham Clark 
VFS Videos/DVD Sales 
http://www.vfsvideos.co.uk 
sales@vfsvideos.co.uk 
-- 

Ray Downs

Do you know of Ray Downs and/or where to find him?

An old DKW racer person I am told.

Tim Bishop [tbishop@connaughtmotorco.com]

Can any help Tim [ Sauter –DKW FJ co-owner]
Donington Park Sold to Private Consortium - 

Donington Ventures Leisure Limited and its founders Simon Gillett and Lee Gill are the  new owners of Donington Park.
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DONINGTON PARK SOLD TO PRIVATE CONSORTIUM

MONDAY 5th February, 2007 (Castle Donington, DERBY): Donington Park Leisure

Limited, operators of Britain’s most historic motor racing and event venue, Donington Park,

has today been sold by Live Nation (formerly Clear Channel Group) to the newly created

Holding company Donington Ventures Leisure Limited (DVLL), led by founders Simon

Gillett and Lee Gill. DVLL has simultaneously acquired from Wheatcroft & Sons, substantial

surrounding lands and have taken over responsibility for the ‘Donington Grand Prix Collection’

- the world’s largest collection of Grand Prix racing cars. These acquisitions will allow the

company to further develop the circuit and motor sport events but also widen the Park’s

appeal in leisure and entertainment. Donington Park founder Tom Wheatcroft has agreed to join

the company and will assume the role of President with immediate effect. Kevin Wheatcroft also

joins the company as special advisor and brings expertise and knowledge that will help develop

and promote the Donington Grand Prix Collection.

Simon Gillett (Chief Executive Officer): “We are naturally delighted and very proud to have

acquired Donington Park. The circuit is steeped in motor racing heritage and has an incredibly

fond place in the heart of every motor racing enthusiast whether on two or four wheels. We are

absolutely committed to realising the full potential of the Park by making the necessary

investments in current and future events that will see Donington revitalised ensuring its leading

position as one of the most iconic racing circuits in the world. To that end and for 2007, we have

created the best racing calendar for years, with two of the highlights being, the return of World

Superbikes on its 20th anniversary and the holding of the World Motorcross Grand Prix.”

Lee Gill (Chief Operating Officer): “Donington Park also boasts a tremendous pedigree in

hosting the biggest and loudest music concert in Britain as last year’s hugely successful

Download Festival again proved. Our vision for the enlarged Park is to not only build on this but

also over time, broaden the appeal of Donington Park as a leisure and entertainment destination

for the whole family and this will be achieved in the short term, by introducing a much broader

range of events and attractions throughout the year. In parallel with this, we will focus and invest

in significantly improving the customer experience, by setting industry-leading standards of

customer service and upgrading facilities.”
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In the near term, DVLL plan a series of phased developments that include improvements to

the spectator facilities, expanded and enhanced corporate hospitality facilities and

improvements to the exhibition and conference centres.

Longer term, DVLL will explore opportunities to expand into a wide range of leisure oriented

facilities and examine investments that are complementary to the expanding local area.

Tom Wheatcroft (President): “This is an exciting new chapter in the history of Donington

Park. It will bring significant investment, new energy, innovative ideas and a broader and

more international customer base. I am really looking forward to working with DVLL in what

promises to be an exciting next chapter of this great and only active circuit in the country with

a history going back over 75 years.”

-- Ends –

MEDIA CONTACT

Donington Ventures Leisure Limited Press Office

Nav Sidhu

Tel: +44 (0) 207 491 9900

+44 (0) 207 491 9903

Email: nav@sidhuandsimon.com

Web: www.sidhuandsimon.com

EDITOR’S NOTES

Opened in 1931, Donington Park is one of Britain's most popular racing circuits. It is

the home of the British Motorcycle Grand Prix (MotoGP), World Superbikes, British

Superbike Championship, World MotoX, and also plays host to rounds of the British

Touring Car Championship, British Formula 3 Championship, British GT

Championship, GP Live and GP Euro Series.

Donington is also home to Britain’s annual Download Musical Festival

www.donington-park.co.uk
ROAD PRICING IN UK
So many FJ members have expressed concern at this proposal , that we break away from our usual content to include, what is only a sample of the many Emails received

I’m not normally a political animal but you may be aware of the Government’s plans to fit tracking devices to all our cars and charge us for every mile we drive in the UK. I am genuinely concerned about the whole problem of CO2 emissions and global warming but am not convinced that this ‘pay per mile’ initiative is the right way to solve the problem and it also has some fairly sinister ‘big brother’ implications for all of us.
 I was sent the link to sign the online petition opposing the scheme (which is on the No. 10 Downing Street website) a little earlier today. See the original e-mail below. The petition closes on Feb 20th. I’ve forwarded it on to a few friends and motorsport contacts (including some of the FJ Cooperists) but I thought you might also be interested. 
 I’m reliably informed that the Government are deadly serious about trying to introduce this scheme and pilots are already planned.  
Best regards
Simon Armer
 I urge you to read and act upon the following. This really is very important.
There are only 15 days left to register your objection to the 'Pay as you go' road tax – which closes to petitions on the 20th February 2007.
The petition is on the 10 Downing St website but they didn't tell anybody about it. Once you've given your details (you don't have to give your full address, just house number and postcode will do), they will send you an email with a link in it. Once you click on that link, you'll have signed the petition. 
Democracy in action? 
The government's proposal to introduce road pricing will mean you having to purchase a tracking device for your car and paying a monthly bill to use it. The tracking device will cost about £200 and in a recent study by the BBC, the lowest monthly bill was £28 for a rural florist and £194 for a delivery driver. A non working mother who used the car to take the kids to school paid £86 in one month. 
On top of this massive increase in tax, you will be tracked. Somebody will know where you are at all times. They will also know how fast you have been going, so even if you accidentally creep over a speed limit in time you can probably expect a Notice of Intended Prosecution with your monthly bill. 
If you care about our freedom and stopping the constant bashing of the car driver, please sign the petition on No 10's new website (link below) and pass this on to as many people as possible." 
http://petitions.pm.gov.uk/traveltax/ 
 JP 500 for sale at H & H Auction – 1st March – Cheltenham Race course
The late Harry Foster’s JP 500 is to be sold by H & H[ www.classic-auctions.com or T 01925 730630]. This well known Hill climb car had been use by ex biker, Harry ,on the hills for many years. The JPs were Scotland,s only production 500s manufactured by Joe Potts Ltd  and this is one of about 15 to 20 made , and is stated to be one of only two of the longwheelbase model . Offered at a very reasonable  £ 8,000 to £10,000 this car will be a delight to be seen at Goodwood , where no JP has yet raced at the Revival , but will require a certain amount of recommisioning to bring it back to original circuit racing specification. John Porter’s highly original JP in Ireland will provide any guidance needed. Harry’s JP came back from Canada, via Holland , and comes with much history, and an impressive record over the last decade on the hills
SUBSCRIPTION REMINDER

Don’t forget to send in your 2007 subs, whether just as a member for newsletters, or for racing membership.

DCPR






















PAGE  
3

